
A Nonprofit Public Benefit Organization for Retired Men Devoted to the Promotion of Independence and Dignity of Retirement. 

Sayings of 2007 Big Sir Floyd Skelton 

Next Meeting: 
Monday, June 18, 2007 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reserva-
tion or to bring a guest! June, 2007 

Annual Voluntary Contribution Will 
Be Reinstated at June Luncheon 

The Branch 116 budget was adopted unanimously at 
the April Executive Committee meeting, and the An-
nual Voluntary Contribution was reinstated at $15.  It 
had been suspended in 2005 and 2006 to reduce our 
cash assets, and did so successfully.  AVC funds re-
ceived are used to pay all 116 expenses (state dues, 
postage, printing, etc. ) except the luncheon caterer 
and hall rental.  A $1 increase in the lunch charge, 
also effective June 1, to $15 was approved to cover 
increased luncheon costs. 

Past SIR State President Mel Augustine,  
New Branch 116 Honorary Life Member Matt  

Arena, and Big Sir Floyd Skelton 

     “Ladies Day” Spring Dinner Dance Big Success – 
With over 140 attendees, a grand  time was had by 
all at our 2007 Spring event.  The Diplomats pro-
vided music for some fancy dancing and fine dining.  
The filet mignon, and filet of salmon were great, and 
the bar was jumping. 
     Highlighting the evening was the presentation of 
the “Honorary Life Member Award” to SIR Matt 
Arena by Past State SIR President Mel Augustine. 
     If you attended, check out the pictures on Pages 6
-9, and if not, see what a fun evening you missed.  
Thanks to Bill McCord for again putting together an 
excellent event. 
     Carson City Golf Getaway Next Great Fun Op-
portunity – Check out the flyer/sign-up sheet on Page 
11 for details for golfers and non-golfers.  Featuring 
a bargain price that includes 3 dinners, open bar, 2   
nights lodging, and two rounds of golf (a reduced  

rate for non-golfers) it’s another opportunity to get 
together with old friends and get acquainted with 
some new ones.  Fill out the form on Page 11 and 
send it to Tim Hubbard, Activity Event Chairman for 
the Carson City Getaway. 
     Nominating Committee  2008  Officer Nominees    
The Nominating Committee consisting of Chairman 
Jerry Hunter, Frank Crua, and Matt Arena, will pre-
sent their proposed slate of officers for 2008 at the 
June luncheon.  This slate will be published in the 
July edition of Trampas Topics, and the election will 
be held at our August luncheon 
Membership Roster Updates – Corrections and  
additions to our printed annual SIR 116 Membership 
Roster are available on our Branch Web Site at: 
http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/   
Thanks to Dick Thomson for providing the updated 
data monthly. 
     Pictures from  Boulder Creek — A group of SIR 
116 members and their wives share some pictures 
from their golf adventure on Page 14. 

TRAMPAS 
TOPICS 



Honoree Selection 
Jack Bevis 

          Don Roberts — June Honoree 
 
     Don served as Treasurer of  SIR Branch 116 from 
2004 through 2006.  He joined SIR Branch 116 in 
2000.  Mr. Marty Ratterree was his sponsor  
   A California native, he was born in Los Angeles, 
and lived in southern California until 
graduating from South Torrance High 
School in 1962.  He started college 
and promptly came down with the 
Hong Kong Flu, which took him out 
of school for over two weeks and ru-
ined that semester. 

   Don then decided to join the Air Force and spent 6 
months in basic training and tech school in Texas 
learning supply and then IBM tab equipment.  From 
there Don ended up at Vandenberg Air force Base in 
Lompoc, Ca. for 2 1/2  years and spent the last year 
in Sondrestrom, Greenland being discharged in Sep-
tember, 1966. 

   Don went to work for Chevron (Western Opera-
tions Incorporated) as a tab operator in Credit Card, 
September, 1966. 

   He met his wife Marlene at Chevron, and they 
were married in 1967.  This year they celebrate their 
40th wedding anniversary, three sons (Jon, Mike & 
Bobby), all in Law Enforcement, two fantastic 
daughter-in-laws, and five grand children (2-boys & 
3 girls). 

   They moved to Concord in 1971 when the L.A. 
office came north, went to San Francisco in 1982, 
and to San Ramon in 1984..  Over his 32 years, he 
worked in the Information Technology field for 
Western Operations, Chevron USA and The Chevron 
Information Technology Company.  His last assign-
ment was putting together the outsourcing deal with 
EDS to take over Chevron’s Computer Operations.  
After 6 years of downsizing and outsourcing, Don 
decided it was time to retire in May 1998.  Marty 
reminds him frequently, that he never made Chevron 
any money in his career, unlike the marketing folks.    
Don advises to  remember, to talk to “Marty” about 
the price of gas, not him.    
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Matt Arena  

Sunshine Report 

Art and Mary Miller continue to improve as is Gary 
Schoen. 
 
Phil Goff fell on a stone staircase while on vacation 
and fractured two ribs.   There is no permanent dam-
age but he won’t be playing golf for the next two 
weeks or so. 
  
Two new post-operative members are progressing 
nicely.: 
 
Will Schnieder had one of the quickest back opera-
tions on record--One night in the Hospital for spur 
removal to relieve pressure on his sciatic nerve. He 
will be at the next luncheon.  
 
Dan Gelphi had a gall bladder operation but before 
he left John Muir Hospital he made another trip to 
the operating room to deal with a hernia. Dan was 
given a V.I.P room with a view. He said he really 
didn't have any  influence to get this special room but 
I suspect two operations in a row qualifies. He also 
will be at the June luncheon  

    Don enjoys playing golf (hopes to get better some 
day), he also likes playing Bocce Ball, getting out in   
the R.V. and spending time with the grandkids.  He’s 
been a 49er season ticket holder for 29 years, and is 
just now adding a putting green in the back yard. 

Attendance at the April 16 meeting to-
taled 207 persons. This includes 198 members, 1 
speaker, 1 visitor, and 7 guests. There were 43 ex-
cused members and 15 un-excused members. The 
un-excused members will be asked to pay for the 
missed lunch. 

Attendance  

Jim Nachtweih 
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Total Current Members  —   258 
This Month’s Inductees —  0 
Those in Interview Stage — 3 
Total in Process   —  7 
On Inactive Status  — 27 
Left the Branch  —  1 
Waiting for a Member Number — 4 
• Renzo Fioretti #043 to Inactive, #302 
• Ed Schommer #300 to #043 Inactive 

No new candidates were ready to be installed. 

Membership Summary 

Roland Scrivner           

$ums In Retirement 
By David Munson  

The JUNE $ums meeting will be held on Wednes-
day 27 June at Diablo Creek golf course, Grill 
Room. Our speaker will be Mr. David Gemmer, 
Founder and Managing Principal of Gemmer Asset 
Management LLC. Mr. Gemmer founded the com-
pany in 1992 and it is currently located in Walnut 
Creek. You can learn more about the company and 
its investment strategies at their website; 
www.gemmerllc.com. He will be speaking to the 
group about the importance of asset allocation in a 
well structured portfolio.   Breakfast starts at 7am 
and the meeting will begin at 8am.    

Our Branch Webmaster has created several web-
sites for our use in addition to State SIR sites. The 
addresses of these websites are as follows. Please 
bookmark them in your browser.  
Main 116 Web Site —  
http://www.sir-web.org/116-web/  
Golf — http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/  
Trampas Topics — 
http://www.sir-web.org/trampas/ 
Area 2 Computer and Technology — 
http://www.sir-web.org/computer/ 
 
State SIR Web Site — 
http://www.sirinc.org/  
 
State SIR Happenings Site — 
http://sirinc.org/protected/sirhappenings.htm  

SIR Website Addresses 

Dick Tomey, head football coach 
at San Jose State University since 
2005, will speak at our June 18 
luncheon meeting about his more 
than 40 years in football coaching.   
He has over 160 head coaching 
triumphs in Division 1-A competi-
tion, and was selected Pac 10 
“Coach of the Year” in 1992, and 
Western Athletic Conference 
“Coach of the Year” in 1981. 

In December of last year his Spartans won the in-
augural New Mexico Bowl against the University 
of New Mexico. 

June Luncheon Speaker 

Jerry Kaplan Accepts Activity 
Coordinator Appointment 

Jerry Kaplan, Branch 116 Welcoming Committee 
Chairman, has accepted appointment as Branch 116 
Activity Coordinator. 
A position currently existing in most SIR Area 2 
branches, Jerry’s responsibility is to facilitate the 
start-up of  new activities, as well as explore the op-
tion of joining other Area 2 branches’ existing pro-
grams.  Jerry’s currently interfacing with other Area 
2 Activity Coordinators and learning about the op-
portunities. 
If there is an activity you wish we had, but don’t, 
please contact Jerry at (925) 938-1032, and get his 
counsel and assistance. 

Additional SIR 116 
Photographers Selected 

In consultation with Branch 116 Photographer Ken 
Miller, Big Sir Floyd Skelton has appointed two 
additional photographers to increase the availability 
of photographs from branch events and luncheons.  
John Peterson and Jack Bevis have agreed to help 
provide more photos for Trampas Topics and our 
web sites.  All members are encouraged to take 
branch activity pictures and submit them for publi-
cation. 



TRAVEL– Carlos 
Xavier 

Pick up brochures, 
forms, etc., at the 
travel desk at the luncheons. If we run 
out of these and you are still inter-

ested in the trip, please ask your travel chairman 
and he will have one sent to you. Payment should 
be made to the travel agency arranging the event 
unless otherwise stated in the announcement.  
 
September 6 — 17, 2007 
Russian Waterways. This is a 12 day adventure 
cruise from St. Petersburg to Moscow sponsored 
by Bob Spellman of Branch #146. Cruise tour in-
cludes round trip transfers to San Francisco Air-
port and round trip fare to Russia. Eleven nights 
on board the m/s Vladimir Mayakovski. Prices 
start at $3555 pp double occupancy. Contact 

Bob Spellman at 934-8428. 

 

September 29 — October 14, 2007 
Cruise the Panama Canal on Norwegian Cruise 
Line’s newest ship, the Norwegian Pearl. Trip 
departs from Los Angeles and finishes in Miami, 
Florida. Ports of call are Cabo San Lucas, Puerto 
Vallarta, Acapulco (overnight), Cartagena, Puerto 
Limon, and Key West.Trip includes round trip 
transportation to Bay Area Airport, round trip air-
fare, all port charges and government fees, skycap, 
stevedore and driver tips, and a one hour cocktail 
party with hot & cold hors d’oeuvres on board 
ship. Prices start at $2140 pp/do. Contact Bob 
Hagler at 934-7620 for more details. 

 

April 3—15, 2008 
SIR 50th Anniversary Cruise. The new Hawai-
ian 50th Anniversary Cruise has been finalized 
and new brochures are available. Participants will 
be flown from Oakland or SFO to Honolulu and 
bussed to Waikiki for 2 nights. A gala 50th Anni-
versary Luau is scheduled for the second night. 
We then cruise the islands for 7 days and cruise 
back to San Francisco, passing under the Golden  
 

Gate on the morning of April 15. Read the bro-
chure for all the details. Member 226. Prices start 
at $2645 pp/do 
Contact Carlos Xavier at 947-6756 for more de-
tails. 
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June Birthdays 

When you see these members, wish  
them a Happy Birthday! 

Arena, Mathew 
Benz, Andrew 
Bergamini, Richard F. 
Carlson, Linton D 
Dillon, Frank 
Dost, Herman A. 
Goff, Phillip 
Hunter, Jerry 
Kaplan, Marvin 
Kelly, Patrick T. 
Lowenberg, Stanley 
Lutkus, Alex E 

McCallum, William E. 
McInnis, Charles D. 
Meyer, George D. 
Meylan, C Louis 
Olson, Robert C 
Powell, Troy 
Scott, James 
Sherinian, Harry P 
Trouse, Donald L. 
Tullis, David S 
Yee, Jai L 

SIR 116 Book Club Launched 

 
A new Book Club for Branch 116 has been 
launched. 
 
New Sir Rich Black has consented to be the activ-
ity chairman. The initial meeting will be from 
10:00 am to 11:30 am on Monday July 23 at Bo-
nanza Street Books, 1605 Bonanza Street in Wal-
nut Creek. 
 
The initial book will be "Into The Wild" by 
Jon  Krakauer. If you pick up a copy at Bonanza 
Street Books, mention you are in the SIR book 
group, and get a discount.  Members will choose 
subsequent titles and the meeting schedule 
(monthly or bi-monthly). 

Special Thanks to Floyd Skelton 

The Newsletter editor was away on a trip at the be-
ginning of June.  In his absence, Floyd Skelton cre-
ated the June edition of Trampas Topics.  Please 
thank Floyd for the extra effort he extended. 
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Area 2 Computer and Technology 
Group 

Dick Curry, Asst. Chairman 
  376-5541  racorinda@pacbell.net   

Phil Goff, Chairman 
  831-3692  philgoff@yahoo.com 

We will not have a meeting in June.  Please join us 
on July 19 for our next meeting.   We are planning 
to have a presentation on the advantages and disad-
vantages of using Microsoft’s new Operating Sys-
tem, Vista. 
Whether you are a beginner or a seasoned user, we 
try to offer something for everyone. We serve cof-
fee and pastries and all SIR members and their 
guests are welcome. 
Meetings of the Area 2 Computer and Technology 
Group are held the 3rd Thursday of each month 
(except June and December) from 9:30 to 11:30 
a.m., at the Social Hall of the Walnut Creek United 
Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave. (off N. 
Main, one block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main 
intersection). 

 
 
 

Branch 116 Golf Events  
By David Geary 

• NCGA Associate Club Championship on 6/6 
@ Summit Pointe.  Bill Clark, Jim Clizbe, 
Lonny Randall, and Al Zavattero will be our 
team.  

• Ladies Invitational @ Pine Meadow on 
6/11.  Deadline for payment is 6/4.  There are 
TWO attachments for this event, one showing 
who has paid, the other describing it.  Let’s help 
out the organizers.  Get your checks in! and/or 
send me an e-mail saying that you will be getting 
your check in!  Invite your wife, girlfriend, other 
friends, any gender!  Let us know if it will be 
chicken or tri-tips meal.  Great prizes and a fun 
day.  Let’s fill the course!!!  This is our next pay-
ment deadline and we would appreciate knowing 
who will be playing.  

• Paradise Valley on 6/19.  Deadline for payment 
is 6/7.  

• Rancho Solano on 6/25.  Deadline for payment 
is 6/13.  (This is our qualifier for the NCGA As-
sociate Club two person senior team.  Let Al 
Hutchko know if you want to try to qualify).  

• NCGA Two Person team is 6/28.  Bill Clark 
and Jim Clizbe are our team, and they are play-
ing at Poppy Ridge.  

• Indian Valley on 7/2.  Deadline for payment is 
6/22.  (This is rescheduled from earlier rainout 
and replaces a Boundary Oak event).  

• The Area Team Scramble will be Friday, July 
20th @ Franklin Canyon.  $42 includes green 
fees, cart, coffee and donuts, and prize 
fund.  Will be an 8:00 a.m. shotgun.  Deadline 
for payment to our club is 7/7.  Sign up on the 
sheets or talk with Al Hutchko.  We can enter as 
many four person teams as we want.  Each team 
must have one with index 15.0 or below, one 
15.1-20.00, on 20.1 to 25.9, and one 26.0 or 
higher.   
Regards, David Geary 

Nine Hole Golf Results 

By Doug Aalders 

Results  of  9-hole play at Diablo Hills on  Wednes-
day May 15.  
The 10 players included Herm Walden, Bill Stoll, 
Joe Stralovich, Jim Nachtweih, Troy Powell, 
Jerry Kaplan, Bill Turnquist, Ron Leschot, Bob 
Kinser and Doug Aalders.   
Troy Powell led the winning team. Troy set the blis-
tering pace of a 2-over par with a 36!!  His Team’s 
average score was a 46.  
Second was Doug Aalders’ team with an average 
score of 47.3.  Doug Aalders had a 42.  
Herm Walden’s team was third with an average 
team score was 51.25. Herm Walden had a 43. 
Troy Powell was closest to Hole No. 3, with Doug 
Aalders a distant second.    

               A Quote from A Golf Pro 
“For most amateurs the best wood in the bag is the 
pencil” — Chi Chi Rodriguez, Pro Golfer 



Branch 116 Fishing 
News — June, 2007 

 
Dick Thomson 

 
 
 

 
 
All SIR members and guests are welcome to par-
ticipate in fishing trips as well as attend the 
monthly meetings.  The next meeting will be June 
28th, at the Legend Sports Bar and Grill, Diablo 
Creek Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago High-
way in Concord. The meeting starts at 8:30 am.   
May was a busy month for Sir’s fisherman.   
Joe Karg led a group on a houseboat outing to 
Lake Shasta early in the month.  Romano Gnusti, 
Bill Hooy, Karl Droese, Terry Miller, and John 
Hayes enjoyed great weather on the three day trip 
catching a total of 17 rainbow trout.  Romano 
Gnusti had the high score with 10 fish.   

(Pictured at Left: Romano Gnusti 
holds some of the fine rainbow trout 
caught on the Sir's outing to Lake 
Shasta.  Lucky Joe Karg led the trip, 
and Romano benefited from Joe's 
karma.) 
Don Mittelstaedt was fish-
master on a varied location fly 
fishing trip starting on the Pitt 
River.  Joining Don were 
Craig Walton, Jim Andrews, 

and Harry Sherinian. The Pitt river was not too 
productive, so they tried Duncan Lake where they 
enjoyed a strong morning bite, but little after that; 
then on to Hat Creek where Jim Andrews and 
Harry Sherinian did well.  Fishing was slow at 
Baum Lake, but Iron Canyon Reservoir treated 
them better.  The finale at Lake Margaret was 
productive for everyone, but the fish were all 
small.  The weather was cool but pleasant, and 
the food and camaraderie were outstanding.  Joe 
Peterson fished with Craig Walton and Carl 
Moyer on a day in the delta that was unproduc-
tive, a day on Sherman Lake with Carl Moyer for 
one striper, a day up the delta with Carl for one 
striper, and a day on San Pablo bay for some 
leopard sharks. The delta was a real bust this year 
with only a few stripers caught.  Carl Moyer 
caught a Dorado fishing in Cozumel, Mexico, 2 
salmon 8 to 10 pounds fishing out of Half Moon 
Bay, and a shaker halibut fishing the south 
bay.  The wind continues to be a negative factor 
for us, with no calm in sight.  Jack Waddell 

caught several nice rainbow trout fishing in San 
Pablo reservoir with his son.  Al Brunner fished 
with Barry Canevero, a Delta guide, in the delta 
by Horse Shoe Bend trolling for 12 stripers from 
20 inches to 27 pounds on May 14th.  Most of the 
fish were released, the wind was not a factor on 
this day.  
Upcoming adventures are:  June 13, a social at an 
English Pub; June 25 through 27, fly fishing for 
trout on the lower Sacramento, June 18 through 
22, Norden/Soda Springs for trout.   
The salmon season opened on April 7.  The size 
limit is 20 inches, limit of 2 fish.  When the wind 
eases, the fishing has been very good, and a lot of 
20 to 30 pound fish have been caught.  It looks 
like a good year.   Ocean rockfishing season 
opens June 1.  Size limits include 24 inches for 
Ling Cod, and 16 inches for Cabezon.    
If you want to hear more, please attend one of our 
meetings.  Meetings in the near future will be: 
June 28th, and July 26th.  Meetings begin at 
8:30am at the Legend Sports Bar and Grill at the 
Diablo Creek Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago 
Highway in Concord.  For further information, 
please contact Terry Miller (Big Fish) (925-686-
9298;) Dick Thomson (Branch 116 Coordinator) 
925-785-7600;) or Romano Gnusti (Treasurer/
Secretary)(925-376-3313.) 

Jack Waddell and Son on San Pablo 
 Reservoir with a nice catch  

                 HE SAID — SHE SAID 
He said : Why are married women heavier than single 
women?” 
She said: Single women come home, see what’s in the fridge 
and go to bed.  Married women come home, see what’s in 
bed and go to the fridge.” 
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“Ladies Day” Spring Dinner Dance 
(Page 1 of 4) 

Photos by Guest Photographer Mary Skelton 

“The Diplomats” Provided the Music 
for Dining, and Dancing 
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“Ladies Day” Spring Dinner Dance 
 

(Page 2 of 4) 
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“Ladies Day” Spring Dinner Dance 
 

(Page 3 of 4) 
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Bridge 

Milt Greenstein 

The Duplicate bridge group met on May 1, 2007 
with 14 men playing 28 boards. The team of Dan 
Green/Rich Bamberger came in first with a score 
of 27.50 ( 57.29 % ). Second was Bill Sullivan/
Lytton DeSilva with 27.00 points and third was Bob 
Wolf/Milt Greenstein with 25.50 points. The aver-
age score for the day was 24.00. 
The lunch/bridge group group met on May 8th with 
24 men present. High scorer for the day was Ron 
Wolberg with 7,290 points ( second highest score of 
the year ). Second  was Gene Gould with 7,010 
points, followed by Jack Dodgson with 5,060, Norm 
Schoenfeld ( 4,780 ) and Bob Anderson ( 4,670 ). 
Lots of small slams today: Bob Wolf/Ron Wohl-
berg, Fred Massarro/Dennis Perry, Monte Hall/
Norm Schoenfeld, Gene Gould/Bob Anderson and 
Gene Gould/Lytton DeSilva.  
The group met again on May 22nd with 24 men pre-
sent. ( Vacations and travel are really kicking in ). 
Jack Butler was our high scorer with 5,420 points. 
Second was Warren Westrup with 5,380 points, 
followed by Cal Cohen (5,050 ), Jack Dodgson 
( 4,870 ) and Floyd Skelton ( 4,720 ). Small slams 
were bid and made by the teams of Jack Butler/
Warren Westrup and Floyd Skelton/Rich Black. 
We are always looking for more players, and we 
welcome new faces. Even if you are just learning the 
game, the lunch/bridge group welcomes you, ( and 
would be happy to help teach you some of the tricks 
of the game ). It certainly is a pleasant way to spend 
an enjoyable afternoon with good, friendly company 
in a very pleasant setting. Give me a call (925) 376-
5589 and I can give you all of the information.  

“Ladies Day” Spring Dinner 
Dance 

(Page 4 of 4) 

Lunch Menu 

BBQ Pork 
Mashed 
  Potatoes 
Broccoli & 
  Carrot Medley 
Caesar Salad 
Light Dessert 
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SIR BRANCH 116 
2007 CARSON CITY GOLF GETAWAY 

AUGUST 22-23-24, 2007 

      Aug. 23 at Genoa Lakes 8:30 Shotgun 
Aug. 24 at Dayton Valley 9:00 Shotgun 

36 holes of golf, including cart     
 

Staying at Hardman House   Staying at the City Center Motel 
Includes continental breakfast     Golfer…$359.00 Double Occupancy 
Golfer…$394.00 Double Occupancy    Non-Golfer...$164.00 Dbl Occupancy 
Non-Golfer…$201.00 Dbl Occupancy    Single add $33.00 
Single add $37.50 
                                                     

                               ALSO INCLUDES: 
                                        Open bar and buffet dinner all 3 nights 

                                     Golf balls, tee prizes and raffle prizes 
                                                                 Food, gaming and bar cou- pons 
                                  
Prize money of $15.00 per player collected upon arrival          
 

Entry deadline is August 11 
          

         Please mail entry to:          Tim Hubbard 
          1744 Carriage Drive  
                  Walnut Creek, CA  94598-1120 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
Please complete the form and circle your selections 

Hardman House                      City Center Motel  
 

1. Name:  _______________________________________ Golfer     
2. Name:  _______________________________________ Golfer    Non-Golfer** 
Golfer’s NCGA GHIN #   1.______________    2. _____________ 
Room preference:  Twin    Double 
Enclosed is my check for $____________________to cover my reservation…. 

Please make checks payable to SIR Golf, Branch116 
Your email address:  _______________________________________________ 
 

For Questions:  email Tim at tthubbs@astound.net or call (925) 944-0742  
 
** I’m Interested in Playing Bridge --    One Day     Both Days 

Non-Golfing Ladies!! 
A Bridge Event is being 
planned – Please indicate your 
interest below** 
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18 Hole Golf Leader Board 
Standings as of May 29, 2007 

The Golf Website address is,  

http://www.sir-web.org/116-golf/   
Please bookmark it in your “Favorites” list of 
websites. 
The website contains information on the following: 

• 2007 Golf Schedule: Dates, times, and courses 
as well as detailed information on costs, pay-
ment information, deadlines, and special event 
facts.  

• 18-Hole Pairings: Weekly, usually on the Fri-
day or Saturday prior to the event, showing 
captains, teams, starting times, and handicaps.  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event. .  

• 18-Hole Leaders and Results: Weekly, usually 
within a day or two of the event. .  

• Paid-In-Advance Sign-Ups: Weekly, showing 
checks that have been received for the next 3 
or 4 pre-paid outings. 

• Boundary Oak Sign-Ups: Weekly, shortly fol-
lowing 18-hole events, and the monthly lunch-
eon when most signups occur. This listing will 
show who has signed-up for the next two 
Boundary Oak sessions, and whether they 
have indicated using a cart.  

All SIR 116 members are encouraged and invited to 
offer comments, additions, suggestions, and correc-
tions to the site. Please send your e-mail to: 
f.skelton@sbcglobal.net 

Up to Date Info on Web Site 
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              FLIGHT 1                 FLIGHT 2                  FLIGHT 3 
NAME POINTS   NAME POINTS   NAME POINTS 

            
Meyer, Dirk 23    Robinson, Robbie 24    Serafino, Al 18 
Crua, Frank  18    Goff, Phil 22    Jenkins, Phil 15 
Geary, David 14    Powell, Troy 18    Peterson, John 15 
Harris, David C 14    Carlson, David 12    Kinser, Bob 13 
Marks, Phillip 10    Story, John 12    Hemmelsbach, Bill 8 
Zavattero, Al 10    Hutchko, Al 10    Arena, Matt 7 
Randall, Lonny 9    Hunter, Jerry 8    Morison, Paul 6 
Clark, Bill 8    Robertson, Conrad 7    Stralovich, Joe 6 
Domer, Ron 8    Testa, Bob 7    Foust, Max 5 
Tinguely,  Pat 8    Chaffee, Dick  4    Ghelfi, Dan 5 
McCord, Bill 7    Dillon, Frank 4    Lockwood, Frank 5 
Clizbe, Jim 4    Eller, Tom 4    Maclay, John 3 
Kim, Paul 3    Lutkus, Alex 4    Ostler, Joe 3 
Schmidt, Neil 3    Langhorst, Carl 2    Aalders, Doug  2 
Xavier, Carlos 3    McClaughry, Darrell 2    King, Tom 2 
Benz, Andy  2    Roberts, Don 2    Saavedra, Jim 2 
Cherepy, Steve 2    Socolich, Dick 2    Takacs, John 2 
Hicks, Jerry 1    Schnieder, Will 1    Turrin, Art 2 

          Kallas, Pete 1 



18 Hole Golf Chairman 
 
 
 
Tom Robinson 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 
 
David Harris 
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Boulder Creek Golf 
(Several SIR Members and Their Wives Enjoy Their Special Golf Outing) 
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Branch 116 Leadership for 2007 

Executive Committee 

Board of Directors 

Activities Coordinator Jerry Kaplan    938-1037 
Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Bridge   Milt Greenstein    376-5589 
Candy Sales  Dirk Meyer          820-6878 
Chaplain  Rotating  
Christmas Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Computers & Tech Phil Goff    831-3692  
Computer Support Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Fishing   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Golf   Tom Robinson     798-4276 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Tim Hubbard    944-0742 
E-mail contact  John Maclay    937-2399 
Historian  Matt Arena    946-0404 
Honoree Selection Jack Bevis    254-7256 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 

Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay        937-2399 
Nominating  Jerry Hunter    376-4353 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Public Relations Terry Miller    686-9298 
Spring Party  Bill McCord    376-5280 
Sunshine  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Travel   Carlos Xavier       947-6756 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 
Welcoming  Jerry Kaplan    938-1037 
 

Committee Chairmen 

Big SIR 
Floyd Skelton 

838-2515 

Little SIR 
Art Donaldson 

934-8391 

Secretary 
John Maclay 

937-2399 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Treasurer 
Dick Chaffee 

932-5087 

Ron Armijo 
945-0637 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Terry Miller 
686-9298 

Jerry Hunter 
376-4353 

Tom Eller 
939-5897 

Pete Belden 
686-3650 

Bill Hemmelsbach 
458-2511 
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A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than one-half (5) meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termina-
tion.   NOTE: Excused meetings cannot be included to achieve the minimum attendance. Certification of atten-
dance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum of 2 visits per 
calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 

Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 


